RESOLUTION NO. 2429

BE IT RESOLVED by the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individual is reappointed to the Building Board of Adjustments & Appeals for the term ending as indicated:

<u>Name</u>

Term Ending

Andrew Bradley

06/30/2019

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 11 day of August 2014.

Kimberly R. Nichols

CITY CLERK

Jacop R. Day

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

James Iteron, Jr.

MAYOR

Memorandum

To: Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From: William T. Holland

Date: 7/31/2014

Re: Appointment to Building Board of Appeals

Tom, I'm recommending the reappointment of Andrew Bradley to the City Building Board of Appeals. Mr. Bradley has served as Chairman of the Board for approximately six years. Mr. Bradley is a local general contractor and has constructed numerous projects in the city, such as, Brew River, Bundles of Joy Day Care, Martin Assoc. office building, and several medical offices. Mr. Bradley is also a graduate from the University of Maryland Eastern Shore with a B.S. in Construction Management & Technology (CMT). Additionally, Mr. Bradley served on the Board of Director's for the department of CMT and taught several classes for a number of years.

The Building Board of Appeals is established in Appendix B of the International Building Code (IBC) and was adopted in August 2010, as part of Ordinance 2117. Section B101.2.2 of the IBC establishes qualifications for Board members in the field of building technology. Such qualifications includes a Maryland Licensed Architect, Maryland Licensed Professional Engineer or structural engineer, a building contractor or superintendent with at least ten years' experience, a registered design professional with fire protection experience, and an electrical or mechanical/plumbing design professional with experience.

The Board makes decisions based on a claim that the true intent of the code legally adopted have been incorrectly interpreted, the provisions of the code do not fully apply or an equally good or better form of construction is proposed.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

William Holland

From:

Sent:

abbradley@dmv.com Wednesday, July 16, 2014 4:50 PM William Holland

To:

Subject:

Building Board of Appeals

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Flagged

Dear Mr. Holland,

Thank you for contacting me concerning the end of my term on the Building Board of Appeals for the City of Salisbury. It has been my pleasure to serve on the board and I would be glad to serve for another term if required. Please contact me with any questions.

Sincerely yours

Andrew Bradley